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This year’s APA Assembly and Annual 
Meeting, May 18-22, were chock-
full of awards, announcements and 
presentations and kept attendees busy. 
NCPA’s Executive Director Robin 
Huffman, Immediate Past President 
and APA Assembly Representative 
Debra A. Bolick, M.D., D.F.A.P.A., and 
APA Assembly Representative Steve 
Buie, M.D., D.F.A.P.A. attended the 
Assembly officially on behalf of our 
district branch. Of course, many other 
NCPA members attended the Annual 
Meeting or other affiliated meetings 
held over the course of the week. 

Honors and Awards
On May 20, the APA held its 57th 
Convocation of Distinguished Fel-
lows. North Carolina had many 
faces in the crowd of new inductees 
– congratulations to our honorees! 
Distinguished Life Fellows: Burt 
Johnson, M.D., D.L.F.A.P.A., Thomas 
Penders, M.D., D.L.F.A.P.A., and 
Phyllis Bogard, M.D., D.L.F.A.P.A. 
Distinguished Fellows: Christopher 
Aiken, M.D., D.F.A.P.A., Ayesha 
Chaudhary, M.D., D.F.A.P.A., Ranota 
Hall, M.D., D.F.A.P.A., Sarah Lisanby, 
M.D., D.F.A.P.A., and Rex Moody, 
M.D., D.F.A.P.A. Fellows: Alycia 
Brown, M.D., F.A.P.A., Donald 
Eknoyan, M.D., F.A.P.A., Madhubala 
Engineer, M.D., F.A.P.A., Pamela 
Pittman, M.D., F.A.P.A., Philip Spiro, 
M.D., F.A.P.A., and Gratiela Zbarcea, 
M.D., F.A.P.A.

Dr. Bolick and Dr. Buie also accepted an 
Honorable Mention for the 2013 District 
Branch Best Practice Award on behalf of 
the NC Psychiatric Association. North 

Continued on page 9...

NCPA Member Presented National 
Award at APA Annual Meeting

Sy A. Saeed, M.D., D.F.A.P.A. received the 
APF Administrative Psychiatry Award and 
presented a lecture during the APA’s 166th 
Annual Meeting. Dr. Saeed is the Chair 
of Psychiatric Medicine at East Carolina 
University and Chief of Psychiatry at Vidant 
Medical Center. He is a longtime member of 
the APA and has been a member of the NC 
Psychiatric Association since 2004. 

Established in 1983 to honor an APA 
member who is a nationally-recognized 
clinician executive, whose effectiveness as 
an administrator of major mental health 
programs has expanded the body of 
knowledge of management in the mental 
health services delivery system, and whose 
effectiveness has made it possible for 
them to function as a role model for other 
psychiatrists. This award is cosponsored and 
selected by the American Association of 
Psychiatric Administrators. The award and 
lecture were presented on Saturday, May 18.  
Pictured below: Dr. Saeed’s presentation. 

Follow NCPA Online! 

If you’re on Facebook, Like 
Us at www.facebook.com/
NCPsychiatricAssociation. And if 
you’re on Twitter, follow us  
@NCPsychiatry. 

Use your smart phone to follow us 
by scanning the below QR codes – 
it’s fast and easy!

And follow our Blog for updates in 
between newsletters. Check out 
the News Menu on  
www.ncpsychiatry.org

Twitter Facebook
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As your new president I have 
been charged, as my predecessors 
were, with writing an article for the 
newsletter. As I pondered this task, 
I wondered what I could possibly 
say to my esteemed colleagues 
that would be of benefit. It led 
me to take a trip down memory 
lane: to the time before DSM-5, 
before CPT code changes, before 
managed care, MCOs and LMEs, 
to a time when there were county 
mental health centers. When there 
were no such phrases as “evidence-
based psychiatry” and “second 
generation antipsychotics.” 

There was a time before mental 
health reform 1.0, 2.0 and 3.0. What’s 
more, these continuous changes 
have been heaped upon those 
with mental health, developmental 
disabilities and substance abuse 
needs for a generation. And, these 
changes have been experienced by 
our profession as well. 

Surely everyone is a bit tired at this 
point. I am not saying that change 
is a bad thing; in fact, I believe 
a system that cannot critically 
assess itself and make meaningful 
change will ultimately not evolve 
and improve. With this historical 
context in mind, I questioned what 
could I possibly say that is relevant? 
And then it hit me—we need a pep 
talk.

I am the mother of two young 
adults who are part of the digital 
generation, so YouTube is a frequent 
reference in our house. For those 
of you who have not seen the Kid 
President video where a 9-year-old 
“president” delivers a pep talk, you 
should take few minutes to watch 
it. It is truly inspirational. I cannot 

reproduce what this youngster 
accomplished in three and a half 
minutes, but I do know that as an 
association, we could use a few 
minutes of pep. 

So here goes… are you ready? 
Because this is simple: 

People, we are the Psychiatrists 
of the State of North Carolina. We 
have a purpose and a charge that no 
one other than our profession can 
fulfill. We are not playing dress-up 
as doctors. We are doctors. More 
importantly, we are the mental 
health experts who must speak 
to uphold the clinical integrity of 
mental health treatment in the State 
of North Carolina. We do not lower 
the bar. We inform where the bar 
rests and work to keep it there. 

Why? Because of the oath we took 
when we completed medical school. 
Because we are in a unique position 
to promote access to quality 
care and to ensure a sufficient 
workforce across the state. We have 
an important and necessary role 
to play and need to maintain our 
place at the table. It is from where 
we sit and present—our stance—
that we can best serve our mission 
as an organization. And best serve 
the people of our state. 

But we need the energy and the 
resolve. So we are going to gather 
shoulder-to-shoulder, and link 
arms and stand tall. In our private 
practices, teaching hospitals, clinics, 
agencies, MCOs and inpatient 
facilities we are going to look in the 
mirror and at each other and say 
“We’ve got this.” We are not going 
to ask permission for the things we 
were trained to do. We are going to 

lead. We are going to be a united 
house of medicine and hold our 
heads up high. We are going to 
continue to ask our colleagues to 
join us and we are going to get the 
tasks that lay ahead of us done. 

So, as my little friend on YouTube 
says, “come on people, let’s do 
this!” We will start with a retreat 
of our Executive Council in June 
to fine tune what we do as an 
organization and set goals for the 
upcoming year. 

Be ready, because you are going 
to get a phone call —to act, if you 
aren’t already. It will require work, 
but don’t worry, it is going to be 
fun.  This is our time.  Let’s get out 
there!

To watch the Kid President 
Pep Talk on YouTube, visit  
http://youtu.be/l-gQLqv9f4o. 
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NCPA EXECUTIVE COUNCIL
President  Ranota T. Hall, M.D., D.F.A.P.A.

President-Elect  Burt P. Johnson, M.D., D.L.F.A.P.A.
Vice President  Arthur E. Kelley, M.D., L.M.

Secretary  Samina A. Aziz, M.D., F.A.P.A.
Treasurer  Harold Carmel, M.D., D.L.F.A.P.A.

Assembly Representative  Debra A. Bolick, M.D., D.F.A.P.A.
Assembly Representative  Stephen E. Buie, M.D., D.F.A.P.A.
Immediate Past President  Debra A. Bolick, M.D., D.F.A.P.A.

Past President   John H. Gilmore, M.D.
Councilor at Large  Donald T. Buckner, M.D., D.F.A.P.A.

Councilor at Large  Daniel L. Johnston, M.D.
Councilor at Large  Venkata “Amba” Jonnalagadda, M.D.

Councilor at Large  Michael Zarzar, M.D., D.F.A.P.A.
NCCCAP Representative  Allan Chrisman, M.D., D.L.F.A.P.A. 

NC Psychoanalytic Society Representative  David Smith, M.D., D.F.A.P.A.
NC Medical Society Representatives  B. Steven Bentsen, M.D., D.F.A.P.A.

John G. Wagnitz, M.D., D.L.F.A.P.A.
Forsyth County Chapter President  Chris B. Aiken, M.D., D.F.A.P.A.

MIT Representative  Robin L. Casey, M.D. (UNC-CH)
MIT Representative  Nora M. Dennis, M.D. (Duke)

MIT Representative  Heather Oxentine, M.D. (ECU)
MIT Representative  Ryan G. McQueen, M.D. (WFU)

COMMITTEES
CONSTITUTIONAL COMMITTEES

Budget  Harold Carmel, M.D., D.L.F.A.P.A.
Constitution and Bylaws  Stephen Oxley, M.D., L.M.
Ethics  Diana Antonacci, M.D., D.F.A.P.A.
Fellowship  Michael Lancaster, M.D., D.L.F.A.P.A.
Membership  Samina Aziz, M.D., F.A.P.A.
Nominating  Burt P. Johnson, M.D., D.L.F.A.P.A.
STANDING COMMITTEES

Access to Care Task Force  Michael Zarzar, M.D., D.F.A.P.A.
Addiction Psychiatry  Tom Penders, M.D., D.L.F.A.P.A.
Community and Public Psychiatry  Marvin Swartz, M.D., D.F.A.P.A.
Cultural Diversity  John Shin, M.D.
Disaster  Allan Chrisman, M.D., D.L.F.A.P.A and John Wallace, M.D.
Legislative  Keith McCoy, M.D.
Practice Management  Randy Grigg, M.D., D.L.F.A.P.A.
2013 Program  Chris Aiken, M.D., D.F.A.P.A.
Psychiatry and Law  Peter N. Barboriak, M.D.
Technology  Gary Peterson, M.D., D.L.F.A.P.A.
Palmetto/GBA/Medicare Representative Carey Cottle, M.D., D.F.A.P.A.
State Employees & Teachers’ Comprehensive Health Plan Representative  
Jack Naftel, M.D., D.F.A.P.A.
DHHS Waiver Advisory Committee Representative Jack Naftel, M.D., D.F.A.P.A.

Amid Another Round of NC Mental Health 
Changes, A Pep Talk
Ranota T. Hall, M.D., D.F.A.P.A., President

New NCPA Executive Council Begins Term
Earlier this spring, NCPA members 
returned their election ballots, 
voting to overwhelmingly approve 
the 2013-2014 slate of officers. 
Choosing leadership for the 
professional association is one of the 
most important duties of NCPA’s 
members. Voting instruction 
letters were mailed in January, and 

members had until March 8, to 
return their completed ballots. 

The NCPA’s calendar runs through 
April 30, and the newly-elected 
officers began their terms officially 
at the close of the APA Annual 
Meeting. 

Congratulations to the incoming 
NCPA officers for 2013-2014! The 
full Executive Council membership 
is included in the masthead below.

President
Ranota T. Hall, M.D., 

D.F.A.P.A.

President-Elect
Burt P. Johnson, M.D., 

D.L.F.A.P.A.

Vice President
Arthur Kelley, M.D., 

L.M.

Secretary
Samina Aziz, M.D., 

F.A.P.A.

Councilor At Large
Donald Buckner, M.D., 

D.F.A.P.A.

Councilor At Large
Michael Zarzar, M.D., 

D.F.A.P.A.

...we are the mental 
health experts who 
must speak to uphold 
the clinical integrity 
of mental health 
treatment in the State 
of North Carolina.
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The Senate unveiled its budget 
bill on a Sunday night and passed 
it through committees and the 
full Senate by Wednesday. That 
kind of speed means several 
things: 1) details in this article 
will be obsolete by the time you 
read this; 2) careful, thoughtful 
deliberations are the exception, 
not the rule; 3) we need to act 
swiftly when a concern rises; and 
4) it is true what they say about 
legislation and making sausage.

Tenor of the Chambers
If you’ve read the newspapers you 
already know that, in addition to 
the work at hand, leaders of both 
chambers appear to be readying 
to run against each other for the 
US Senate seat currently held 
by Kay Hagan (D). This seems 
to be complicating the already 
interesting dynamics of a relatively 
new and inexperienced legislative 
body, diminished roles for those 
previously in leadership positions, 
and diverse ideological leanings 
from the party in power. Add to 
that the competing interests of 
holding down costs (complicated 
by the increasing Medicaid budget) 
and lowering taxes. 

As one state Senator said to me 
yesterday, “So where are we 
going to find 1.3 billion dollars?” 
Those advocating in the legislative 
buildings recognize that we need to 
do a great deal of education and that 
we cannot assume anything based 
on a legislator’s party affiliation. 
As one of psychiatry’s lobbyists, it 
feels to me like being a high school 
student entering a new school and 
having to reorient to new people, 
new procedures, new cliques, and 
new rules!

Priority Issues for NCPA
Tax Reform: The idea of taxing 
services of physicians, lawyers, auto 
mechanics and others in the service 
industry is not new to our state, but 
the strong interest in finding new 
revenue puts this concept in play. 
As I type this article, my computer 
is streaming audio of the House 
Finance discussion of its “Simplify 
Adjustment to Federal Taxable 
Income” bill. 

The dueling tax plans all propose 
lowering individual income tax 
rates and eliminating the state’s 
estate taxes. Corporate income 
tax rates would also drop in both 
current plans. At this moment, the 
House does not include physician 
services in its sales tax plan. The 
Senate has just released its bill, 
which includes a 5 percent tax on 
all healthcare and medical services. 
We will try to keep members 
apprised through our electronic 
newsletters and alerts and welcome 
any news you are hearing from 
your accounts!

Items in the Proposed Budget (as 
of press time): Embedded in the 
414-page Senate Budget (SB402) 
are a number of provisions. NCPA 
will be working to oppose these 
provisions to have them removed 
from the House and then the final 
budget; some of these items we 
support. Among the provisions of 
interest to our members:

• Closure of the three state 
Alcohol and Drug Abuse 
Treatment Centers (ADATCs). 
Some $30+ million would be 
“saved” by these closures 
(effective September 1, 2013), 
with only about a third of 

the savings going to pay for 
community-based services the 
legislators think will take their 
place. (We hope this plan will 
have been reversed by the time 
you read this.)

• There is a $15 million cut to 
LME/MCO administration.

• Closure of the Wright School: 
savings of $2.7 million for this 
24-bed residential facility for 
complexly ill children.

• $9 million in previously 
allocated funds have been 
released for use to expand the 
number of “three-way contract” 
beds, additional payment 
for patients treated in local 
community psychiatric units.

• $2 million to establish a statewide 
telepsychiatry program to help 
reduce wait times in hospital 
emergency departments. NCPA 
members have been involved in 
developing this plan.

• Almost $2 million for funds put 
in the budget to implement the 
N.C. Child Treatment Program 
statewide. 

The Senate budget also has special 
provisions of interest:

Update on the Public Policy Front
Robin B. Huffman, Executive Director

Continued on page 9...
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Central Regional Hospital 
Staff Psychiatrist

Central Regional Hospital, a state psychiatric 
inpatient facility located in Butner, NC, seeks 
Staff Psychiatrist to provide direct patient care, 
serve as the leader of a clinical treatment team 
and supervise psychiatry residents during 
inpatient rotation. 

Work averages 40 hours per week, with minimal 
on-call responsibilities. Licensed to practice 
medicine in North Carolina.  Knowledge of 
inpatient psychiatry; knowledge of biological, 
social and psychological developmental process 
at all ages; demonstrated clinical abilities; 
ability to work on an interdisciplinary team and 
integrate care; excellent communication skills. 
Salary commensurate with experience. 

To search for jobs and apply, log onto  
www.osp.state.nc.us/jobs.

Member Notes...
Jack W. Bonner, III, 
M.D., Emeritus Professor, 
University of South 
Carolina School of 
Medicine—Greenville, 
received the Senior 
Psychiatrists’ 2013 Berson 
Award at the 166th 
Annual Meeting of the 
American Psychiatric 
Association (APA).  The 
Harold E. Berson Award 
is presented annually 
to the psychiatrist who 
has made a significant 

contribution to psychiatry after becoming a Life 
Member or Life Fellow of the APA.  Dr. Bonner, a 
Distinguished Life Fellow, was presented with the 
award at a reception on May 21 in San Francisco, 
California.  He is a past-president of the NCPA.

On May 28, Assad Meymandi, M.D., D.L.F.A.P.A. 
participated in the Town Meeting, “Gun Violence 
in America: What Can or Should Be Done in Media, 
Politics and Mental Health” at Quail Ridge Books in 
Raleigh. Other presenters were WRAL-TV anchor 
David Crabtree and U.S. Congressman David Price. 

The N.C. Psychiatric Association, in conjunction 
with the N.C. Medical Society held two “White Coat 
Wednesday” advocacy days where members attended 
advocacy training at the NCMS and then spent the day 
at the North Carolina General Assembly meeting with 
legislators and monitoring legislative meetings. Thank 
you to all our members (listed below in bold) who 
attended White Coat Wednesday!

Jack W. Bonner, III, M.D.

We want to hear from you!  
If you would like to submit an item to be included in Member 

Notes, please email the NCPA member’s name, photo (if 
available) and details to info@ncpsychiatry.org. 

Above: April 3 White Coat Wednesday attendees 
(pictured left to right) Thomas Penders, M.D., 
D.L.F.A.P.A., Robin Huffman, Executive Director, Michael 
Lancaster, M.D., D.L.F.A.P.A., and Keith McCoy, M.D.

Below: Members of NCPA and NCCCAP attended the 
April 17 White Coat Wednesday. Front row: Jay Patel, 
M.D., Jose Bogantes, M.D., Shahzad Ali, M.D., Tara 
Chandrasekhar, M.D. , Tiona Praylow, M.D., Jared 
Kiddoe, M.D. Back row: Kaye McGinty, M.D., D.F.A.P.A., 
Brad Reddick, M.D., Siham Muntasser, M.D., NCPA 
President Debra Bolick, M.D., D.F.A.P.A.

AMA PRA Category 1 Credit™ – up to 6.0 hours
DSM5 Credit Statement:

The Southern Regional AHEC designates this live activ-
ity for a maximum of 4.25 AMA PRA Category 1 Credit(s)™.
Physicians should claim only the credit commensu-
rate with the extent of their participation in the activity.

        
           Coding Credit Statement: 
The Southern Regional AHEC designates this live activ-
ity for a maximum of 1.75 AMA PRA Category 1 Credit(s)™. 
Physicians should claim only the credit commensu-
rate with the extent of their participation in the activity.

    Accreditation: 
This activity has been planned and implemented in accordance 
with the Essentials and Standards of the North Carolina Med-
ical Society through the joint sponsorship of the Southern 
Regional AHEC and North Carolina Psychiatric Association.  
The Southern Regional AHEC is accredited by the NCMS 
to provide continuing medical education for physicians.

Disclosure Statement:  
The Southern Regional AHEC adheres to ACCME Essen-
tial Areas and Policies regarding industry support of 
continuing medical education. Disclosure of faculty/
planning committee members and commercial rela-
tionships will be made known at the activity. Speak-
ers are also expected to openly disclose a discussion 
of any off-label, experimental, or investigational 
use of drugs or devices in their presentations.

       Category A CE Credit for NC Psychologists:  
This program will provide 4.25 contact hours (cat-
egory A) continuing education credit to NC Psy-
chologists. Psychologists seeking credit will be 
required to sign in and out of all sessions, and 
verification of 100% attendance is required.

DSM-5: What You Need to Know
A Workshop from the APA Experts
earn up to 6.0 AMA PRA Category 1™ credits*

Friday, July 12
11 a.m. – 4 p.m.
Crowne Plaza Hotel
Hickory

Saturday, July 20
9 a.m. – 2 p.m.*
McKimmon Center
Raleigh

*Attend optional afternoon CPT Coding Workshop to earn an additional  
1.75 AMA PRA Category 1™ credits. Additional fees apply.

WHO SHOULD ATTEND:
Any provider who encounters mental health patients, 

including Psychiatrists, Psychologists, Pediatricians, 
Family Practitioners, Physician Assistants, Nurse 

Practitioners, Social Workers and more! 

PRICING:
NC Psychiatric Assn. Member: $150 

Non-member: $250 
Optional CPT Coding Workshop: $50

SPEAKERS:
Our speakers will be the only North Carolina DSM-5 trainers 

who are instructed by the DSM-5 editors through an exclusive 
train-the-trainer session.

APA Trained Experts:
Sy Atezaz Saeed, M.D., D.F.A.P.A., ECU’S Brody School of 

Medicine (DSM-5)

Mehul V. Mankad, M.D., Duke University (DSM-5)

Venkata “Amba” Jonnalagadda, M.D., Greenville Psychiatric 
Associates (CPT Coding Workshop)

OBJECTIVES:
• Describe the history, development and use of the DSM 5.

• Identify the changes in DSM-5 from DSM-IV-TR and explain their 
rationale.

• Discuss the use of the new criteria in clinical settings, in research, and 
for administrative purposes.

 
Jointly sponsored by the NC 

Psychiatric Association and Southern 
Regional AHEC.

Register Online: www.ncpsychiatry.org
For additional assistance, call 919-859-3370. 

Space is limited so register today!
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Carolina received the honorable 
mention for its coordination of the 
December 2012 CPT Coding and 
Practice Management Workshop 
for district branch members and 
practice staff. The NCPA has won 
the District Branch Best Practice 
Award four times since the award’s 
inception in 2002, most recently in 
2012; it has received an Honorable 
Mention in the category twice. 

New APA CEO Announced
Just prior to the APA Annual 
Meeting, Saul Levin, M.D., M.P.A. 
was selected as the APA’s next 
Chief Executive Officer and 
Medical Director, following the 
retirement of James H. Scully, Jr. 
M.D. Dr. Levin will join the APA 
in mid-July as CEO-Designate and 
work closely with Dr. Scully until 
Dr. Scully retires later this fall. Dr. 
Levin has had a long history with 
the APA beginning as a member 
in 1987. He has served on many 
APA components and committees, 

including the APA Delegation to 
the AMA, the APA PAC Board, 
the Scientific Program Committee, 
and as a consultant to the Finance 
and Budget Committee. He is the 
current Interim Director of the 
District of Columbia Department 
of Health. 

We have the comprehensive coverage you need to protect 
your reputation and practice setting.

Should you face an investigation from a state licensing board 
or governmental agency related to billing, participation on an 
insurance panel, a professional society inquiry or any other 
administrative defense issue, our policy provides $50,000 
administrative defense coverage at no additional charge.  

There is no deductible and we assign you an attorney so you 
don’t pay out-of-pocket expenses. Contact us today for your 
customized quote.

- Remy Palumbo
 Senior Underwriter II

 TheProgram@prms.com

How Much is Your 
Reputation Worth?

Contact us to learn about our full-service psychiatric-specific insurance program.

More than 20,000 psychiatric claims handled

Over 40,000 issues responded to by the Risk Management Consultation Service 
(RMCS) since inception in 1997

Accredited by the ACCME

Administrative and governmental billing defense coverage

Coverage for forensic and telemedicine psychiatric services

ECT/EST included at no additional charge

Premium discounts - and much more!

More than just medical professional liability insurance...

@PsychProgram
www.PsychProgram.com   TheProgram@prms.com   (800) 245-3333 ext. 389                             @PsychProgram

Above: NCPA members attend the 57th Annual 
Convocation Ceremony at the 2013 APA 
Assembly, (pictured L to R) Thomas Penders, 
M.D., D.L.F.A.P.A., Chris Aiken, M.D., D.F.A.P.A., 
Rex Moody, M.D., D.F.A.P.A., and Sarah Lisanby, 
M.D., D.F.A.P.A.

Above: Incoming APA CEO and Medical 
Director Saul Levin, M.D., M.P.A. speaks 
at the District Branch Executive Directors’ 
Meeting at the 166th APA Annual Meeting. 

...APA Annual Meeting continued  from cover

...Legislative Updates continued  from page 5

• Section 12H.13.(d)(1) requires 
prior authorization for 
outpatient medical visits in 
excess of 10 (of the total 22 visits 
allowed per year).

• Section 12H.13.(d)(4) “Prior 
authorization is required for 
all mental health drugs. A 72-
hour emergency supply may 
be provided if a beneficiary is 
waiting for acknowledgement 
of the prior authorization 
request.”

• Section 12H.18 describes 
the proposed new “Shared 
Savings Plan with Providers.”  
 
This is not a tax, but it calls for 
a 4 percent reduction in rates 
(beginning in July) for Medicaid 

medical providers, including 
physicians, hospitals, etc., to 
be put into a “shared savings 
pool.” If savings are achieved 
in Medicaid, a percentage 
of the shared pool—I don’t 
believe the savings—will go 
back to the providers. Shared 
savings and withholds are not 
uncommon in Accountable Care 
Organizations or local capitated 
plans where teams work 
together and can collaborate 
and coordinate care for patient 
and system good. What is not 
clear is how this provision 
will impact psychiatrists in the 
Medicaid program, who are 
paid by the LME/MCOs.

This is just a quick report on what 
is happening this week (May 27-31) 

in the General Assembly. It will be 
old news by the time you read this, 
but we wanted to give you a snap 
shot of the activity and work that 
your NCPA is involved in here in 
Raleigh. Legislative policy moves 
quickly, and we are so grateful for 
our members who stop what they 
are doing to make phone calls, 
write emails, and go visit elected 
officials when we ask. The state 
Senator I referred to earlier also 
said to me yesterday, “Well, our 
office didn’t hear from many people 
on that issue.” We don’t want 
your practices and your patients 
negatively impacted because “we 
didn’t hear from doctors.” 

Left: New NCPA 
transfer member 
Phyllis Bogard, 
M.D., D.L.F.A.P.A. 
during the 
57th Annual 
Convocation 
Ceremony at 
the 2013 APA 
Assembly. 
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  REGISTRATION FORM  
2013 Annual Meeting & Scientific Session: 

"Side Effects: Adherence, Tolerability and Insight in Psychiatric Treatment" 
Mail registration form with your check to: NCPA, 4917 Waters Edge Drive, Suite 250, Raleigh, NC 27606 

For Credit Card Payment – Register and Pay Online: www.ncpsychiatry.org/SideEffects 
 

Name:                        Degree:             

Email:              _______ Please note: Registration confirmation by email only! 

Is this your first Annual Meeting?        First Name for Name Badge:            

Address:                   City:             State:      Zip:      

Phone:          Fax:          Last 4 digits of your SSN:      (CME Provider requires SSN) 

Guest Name(s) for Name Badges:                        

 
 

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Meeting Registration Fees: 
 

Please indicate # attending:             Early by 7/14            After 7/14      
   NCPA/NCCCAP/APA Member    $400    $450          
   Psychiatry Resident            Registration paid by the NC Psychiatric Foundation  

   Non‐member        $500    $550     
   Nurse Practitioner/Phys. Asst.*    $350    $400    
   *N.P/P.A. supervised by NCPA Member  $325    $375    
   Spouse/Guest        $80    $100       
   Children 6‐17        $25    $25         
   Children 5 and under      Free    Free        
 

TOTAL FOR NCPA MEETING: $              
(Make Check Payable to NCPA and mail to above address) 

 
 

Please Help the Psychiatric Foundation of NC: 
 

Help a Resident!!  
You can provide support for a resident attending the Annual Meeting with a tax 
deductible contribution to the Psychiatric Foundation of North Carolina. 
 

Please indicate the amount you would like to contribute:  $     
 

Foundation FUNdraiser Events! Friday, September 20th at 6:00 pm & 8:00 pm 
Each $75 ticket provides you a seat on Asheville’s hysterical LaZoom Comedy Bus 
Tour through Historic Downtown Asheville. Tours last 90 minutes; refreshments 
provided. Seating is limited! 
   Option 1: 6:00 pm Family‐Friendly City Comedy Tour # of tickets: _____  
   Option 2: 8:00 pm Haunted City Comedy Tour (adults only) # of tickets: _____ 
 

Make General Foundation Donation: $      
 

FOUNDATION DONATION TOTAL:  $     
(This payment is tax deductible. Make check payable to Psychiatric Foundation of North 

Carolina and mail to above address) 
 

Please Note: Only donations made to the Foundation are Tax‐Deductible as Charitable 
Contributions. You will receive your donation information at the end of the year.   
 
 
Cancellation Policy: Cancellations on or before September 12 will receive a full 
refund less $50.00 for administrative fees. No refunds are granted for no‐shows. 
 
Register by July 14 to be entered into a raffle for a bus tour of Historic Asheville 
complements of the Asheville Visitors Center and Convention Bureau! 

Your registration fees include:
Continental breakfasts (Friday, Saturday, 
Sunday), Thursday night reception and 
Saturday night reception and dinner for 
all registered members, guests, and 
children. 
 
 

Please indicate the number of people 
attending: 
   Thursday Night Reception 
 

Friday  LaZoom Comedy Tours:  
                6 pm Family City Comedy Tour  
                8 pm Haunted City Comedy Tour 
 

   Saturday Night Reception &  
Awards Dinner 

 

If you are an NCPA member, will you be 
attending the Friday Business Lunch?   

 Yes   No 
 

If you are an NCCCAP member, will you 
be attending the Saturday Business 
Lunch?   Yes   No 
 

Dietary Restrictions? ________________ 
 

 

Early‐Bird Registration Deadline:   
Registrations must be received at the 
NCPA office by July 14 to receive the 
discounted early‐bird pricing. 
 

General Registration Deadline: 
All registrations must be received at the 
NCPA office by September 12. 
 
 

Room Reservations: 
The rooms available in the Block will 
decrease July 19, and final room 
reservations must be made by August 
26 to receive the group discount. To 
make reservations, contact Marriott at 
800‐468‐3571; mention the NC 
Psychiatric Association to receive the 
discounted room rate of $159 per night 
(Sept. 19‐21, 2013). Make your hotel 
reservations ASAP! 

Mail registration form with your check to: NCPA 4917 Waters Edge Drive, Suite 250, Raleigh, NC 27606
For Credit Card Payment – Register Online at www.ncpsychiatry.org/SideEffects

Mark your calendars now for the 
2013 Side Effects: Adherence, Tolera-
bility and Insight in Psychiatric Treat-
ment  conference in Asheville, NC 
Sept. 19-22. Program Chair Chris 
Aiken, M.D., D.F.A.P.A. has an-
nounced a riveting scientific sched-
ule that tackles the latest issues in 
psychiatric medicine and mental 
health. Attend sessions by world-
renowned speakers, including:

• Joe Goldberg, M.D., D.F.A.P.A., 
Mount Sinai Hospital

• Christopher McDougle, M.D., 
D.F.A.P.A., Lurie Center for Au-
tism at Massachusetts General 
Hospital

• Charles Nemeroff, M.D., Ph.D., 
D.F.A.P.A., University of Miami, 
School of Medicine – V. Sagar 
Sethi, M.D., Mental Health Re-
search Award Winner 

• Sy Atezaz Saeed, M.D., 
D.L.F.A.P.A., East Carolina 
University, Brody School of 
Medicine

• And many more!
While earning credits and net-
working with psychiatrists and 
other mental health profession-
als, you’ll be able to take advan-
tage of all beautiful Asheville, 
North Carolina has to offer. The 
city is consistently named one 
of Frommer’s top travel des-
tinations for its local arts commu-
nity, outdoor adventures, cuisine, 
organic and vegetarian eats, craft 
brewery culture, and much more! 

This conference is jointly sponsored 
by the North Carolina Psychiatric 
Association, North Carolina Coun-
cil of Child and Adolescent Psychi-
atry, and Southern Regional AHEC. 

 
Keep an eye out for our 
mailed registration bro-
chure with more infor-
mation  later this month! 
 
www.ncpsychiatry.org/

SideEffects

Side Effects: Adherence, Tolerability and Insight 
in Psychiatric Treatment
2013 Annual Meeting & Scientific Session 
Renaissance Asheville Hotel | September 19-22, 2013

Early Bird Pricing Ends 
July 14! 

To register online and find out 
more information, including 

speakers, tentative schedule, 
social activities, and more, 

 visit the conference website:   
www.ncpsychiatry.org/SideEffects

Things to do in Asheville 
Asheville is has countless activities 
and attractions for all interests and 
ages — it’s the perfect destina-
tion for families, couples or anyone 
looking to explore western North 
Carolina during its most beautiful 
time of year! 

LaZoom Tours 
Two scheduled com-
edy tours will serve as 
a FUNraiser for the 

Psychiatric 
Founda-
tion of 
NC.

(see registration form on next 
page). Families with children should 
stick to the 6 pm City Comedy 
Tour, and adults are sure to have 
a blast during the 8 pm Haunted 
Comedy Tour. (Warning:  You may 
blush!) www.LaZoomTours.com

Biltmore Estate 
Visit America’s largest private resi-
dence and experience an escape 
from everyday life.  
www.biltmore.com

Outdoor Adventures 
If you love to be outside, Asheville 

is the 
place 
for you! 
Scenic 
drives, hik-
ing trails, fishing, water 
adventures, zip-line tours and more 
await your arrival.  
www.exploreasheville.com

Dining 
Asheville’s eclectic mix of restau-
rants and cafés feature food from 
four-star cuisine to down-home 
cooking. www.exploreasheville.
com/restaurants



North Carolina Psychiatric Association
A District Branch of the American Psychiatric Association

4917 Waters Edge Drive, Suite 250
Raleigh, NC 27606
P 919.859.3370
www.ncpsychiatry.org

Advertise with NCPA
Whether you’re seeking a new position or recruiting 
for new employees, NCPA’s print online Job Postings 
& Classifieds advertisting  is the perfect place to 
start. 

Visit  www.ncpsychiatry.org to see our current 
postings and rate information. Or email us for more 
information at info@ncpsychiatry.org. 

Calendar of Events Classified Advertisement

PRACTICE FOR SALE
Busy solo Psychiatrist practice of 28 years is phasing 
out over this year. We are looking for a Psychiatrist 
to take over practice on negotiable terms. The 
practice has an outstanding reputation in the area. 
It is located in one of the most superb and visible 
building in Cary, NC with close proximity to Raleigh, 
Durham and Chapel Hill. For further details, please 
call 919-854-1175 or email schat@ncrrbiz.com. 

June 15, 2013 
NCPA Executive Council Meeting & Retreat

Friday, July 12, 2013
NCPA DSM-5 Workshop

Crowne Plaza Hotel, Hickory
Register Online Today 

www.ncpsychiatry.org/dsm-5-workshops

Saturday, July 20, 2013 
NCPA DSM-5 Workshop

McKimmon Center, Raleigh
Register Online Today 

www.ncpsychiatry.org/dsm-5-workshops

September 19-22, 2013
Annual Meeting & Scientific Session

Renaissance Asheville Hotel
Register Online Today

www.ncpsychiatry.org/sideeffects


